January XX, 2021

 
The Honorable Shannon Estenoz
Principal Deputy Secretary

Fish Wildlife and Parks

Department of Interior

1849 C Street NW

Washington DC  20240

shannon_estenoz@ios.doi.gov
Dear Deputy Secretary Estenoz:

On behalf of the ( State ), I am requesting that you immediately repeal  Secretary’s Order (SO) 3388 signed by outgoing Interior Secretary David Bernhardt , which  blatantly subvert the state’s authority to prioritize the allocation of Land and Water Conservation state assistance funds (LWCF). 
SO 3388 undermines the LWCF process that has been put in place since 1965, which values input from state and local leaders and authorizes states to identify goals and initiatives that they deem appropriate and effective. 
During this extraordinary time in history, ( State )  have found solace in their local and state public parks, as they have served as an essential public service for public health and well-being.  During the COVID-19 pandemic, ( State ) public parks and trail systems have experienced unprecedented use.  Local and state parks and trails are close-to-home resources that provide important access to the outdoors for all our citizens, particularly underserved populations.  The ( State ) Statewide Comprehensive Outdoor Recreation Plan (SCORP), developed with significant public input and my approval made it a priority to ensure that there is equity and accessibility in public services and amenities. SO 3388 strips away the State's ability to set such priorities and undoes the tremendous collaborative work of our administration and so many other agencies and partners in the development of this plan.
 

 

Time is of the essence for negating Order 3388 and issuing one consistent with that approved by Congress and signed by the President to implement GAOA, as drafted and funded as recommended by the House and Senate and sign with the omnibus budget bill of FY 21.  Prompt action will  ensure we can implement ( State ) recreation priorities, laid out in our SCORP and comply with the Open Project Selection Process (OPSP) required for LWCF funding.  The State’s OPSP ensures that all eligible applicants are afforded the opportunity to apply for this funding.  

 

Outdoor recreation has never been more essential to the services that state and local governments provide. Please help us stand up for the LWCF state assistance program and the priorities that have been established through our statewide planning process as outlined in the SCORP. 
Sincerely,

Governor 
